

THE NEW YORK CITY DEPARTMENT OF EDUCATION

JOEL I. KLEIN, Chancellor

OFFICE OF THE CHANCELLOR 52 CHAMBERS STREET - NEW YORK, NY 10007

NYC COUNCIL

2008 JUN 24 P 4: 32

SPEAKER'S OFFICE

June 23, 2008

Honorable Christine C. Quinn Speaker New York City Council City Hall New York, NY 10007

Prec M-1080

Dear Speaker Quinn:

Today we delivered to you approximately 60 copies of the February 2008 Draft Amendment to the 2005-2009 Capital Plan as approved by the Panel for Educational Policy in February, sorted by City Council District.

As you know, this is the fourth amendment to the Department's 2005 - 2009 Five Year Capital Plan, and in July we begin the final year of implementation.

This Amendment reflects recent changes to new capacity projects, as well as more refined scopes of rehabilitation projects resulting from advancing design of those projects. It also identifies school districts where we are seeing potential growth, which we will continue to monitor. Confirmed enrollment growth projections for districts will be translated into additional seat needs for the 2010-2014 Five Year Capital Plan.

We respectfully request City Council adoption of the February 2008 Amendment.

Sincerely

Joel I. Klein

cc:

Kathleen Grimm, Deputy Chancellor Sharon Greenberger, President – SCA Terence Tolbert Erin Stevens